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In Memory

Retirements
Martha Acevedo, JB Lewis-McChord, 
27 years
Moreno Alarilla, HQ, 36 years
Teresita Enriquez, Patrick AFB, 7 
years
Steven Giammarco, EUCOM, 6 years
Susan Humphress, Grand Forks AFB, 
28 years 
Charles Hunnicutt, Waco DC, 5 years
William Kinne, Spangdalhem AB,  
16 years
Lena Kirk, HQ, 12 years
Robert Lopez, HQ, 39 years
Carolyn Medawis, Fort Hood, 6 years
Billy Melton, Ramstein/Baumholder, 
20 years
Penny Neeley, Davis-Monthan AFB,  
15 years
Jutta Peterson, HQ, 21 years
Ingrid Smith, Fort Hood, 15 years
David Smith, HQ, 25 years
Delma Torres, Barksdale AFB, 23 years
Carol Wapniarski, Fort Bliss, 35 years
Thongsook Wright, HQ, 19 years
Robert Ybarra, Waco DC, 5 years

Thomas Bavaria, 95, died Aug. 11 
in Pen Argyl, Pa. The Fort Belvoir 
associate retired in 1975.
Doris Beam, 88, died July 10 in Wichita 
Falls, Texas. The Sheppard AFB retail 
supervisor retired in 1992.
James Blake, 77, died Sept. 1 
in Duncanville, Texas. The HQ 
supervisory buyer retired in 1993.
Louretta Borsos, 94, died Aug. 3 
in Lawton, Okla. The Fort Sill retail 
manager retired in 1981.
Luz Bourne, 74, died Feb. 19 in Goose 
Creek, S.C. The JB Charleston senior 
store associate retired in 2006.
George Bradbury, 94, died Feb. 18 
in Jacksonville, Fla. The Exchange 
associate retired in 1974.
John Calloway, 26, died Sept. 6 in San 
Antonio, Texas. He was an associate at 
Fort Sam Houston.
Matilda Ching, 88, died Aug. 18 in 
Kaneohe, Hawaii. The Exchange 
contract specialist retired in 1987.
Joan Clark, 63, died Sept. 21 in Easton, 
Kan. She was a shift manager at Fort 
Leavenworth.
Ereneo Copada, 89, died Aug. 20 in San 
Francisco, Calif. The Presidio of San 
Francisco safety and security assistant 
retired in 1998.
Vada Cummings, 91, died Aug. 12 in 
Liberal, Kan. The NAS Fort Worth JRB 
supervisory customer services rep 
retired in 1983.
Felix Fuentes, 96, died May 29 in 
Cayey, P.R. The Puerto Rico Exchange 
associate retired in 1978.
Alfonso Gonzales, 86, died Sept. 29 in 
San Antonio, Texas. The Lackland AFB 
custodial worker retired in 2007.
Ruby Grace, 99, died Aug. 10 in San 
Francisco, Calif. The Presidio of San 
Francisco associate retired in 1979.
Sherry Gulley, 58, died Sept. 2 in 
Midwest City, Okla. She was a laborer at 
Tinker AFB.
Billy Hayes, 77, died Aug. 2 in Navarre, 
Fla. The HQ distribution facility 
specialist retired in 1992.

Herbert Hicks, 83, died July 26 in 
Petersburg, Va. The Fort Lee custodial 
worker retired in 1995.
William Hoffman, 87, died May 15 in 
Ocala, Fla. The Fort Benning electrician 
retired in 1989.
Mary Hunt, 66, died Sept. 7 in 
Oklahoma City, Okla. She was a laborer 
at Tinker AFB.
Arthur Irons, 90, died July 31 in Hot 
Springs, Ark. The Exchange gas-station 
manager retired in 1987.
Dennis Jones, 81, died July 12 in Dallas. 
The Frankfurt general manager retired 
in 1986.
Ray Jones, 92, died July 20 in 
Mascoutah, Ill. The Exchange associate 
retired in 1979.
Alma Light, 98, died Aug. 11 in 
Fayetteville, Tenn. The Redstone 
Arsenal associate retired in 1972.
Louis Lindsay, 86, died Aug. 8 in 
Greensboro, N.C. The Exchange 
merchandise support associate retired 
in 1990.
Antoinnette Long, 79, died Sept. 4 in 
Hampton, S.C. The Los Angeles AFB 
general manager retired in 1992.
Beverly Mascher, 82, died June 26 
in Plattsmouth, Neb. The Offutt AFB 
facility management assistant retired 
in 1993.
Frank Reichardt, 68, died Sept. 9 in 
Belton, Texas. The Waco DC mechanic 
retired in 2010.
Petra Reyes, 91, died Aug. 14 in San 
Antonio, Texas. The Fort Sam Houston 
custodial worker retired in 2007.
Joan Richmond, 69, died Aug. 17 in 
Dallas, Texas. The HQ accounting 
technician retired in 2012.
Clair Ritchey, 87, died Aug. 30 in Huber  
Heights, Ohio. The Exchange safety and 
security technician retired in 1992.
Thomas Savageau, 79, died Aug. 23 in 
Ajijic Jalisco, Mexico. The HQ associate 
retired in 1989.
Patricia Simpson, 67, died Aug. 4 in 
Waxahachie, Texas. She was an HQ 
replishment allocation specialist.

Hurley Smith, 73, died Aug. 11 in 
Alvarado, Texas. The NAS Fort Worth 
JRB meat cutter retired in 2005.
Thomas Spetter, 92, died May 22 in 
Royse City, Texas. The Golden Gate 
Region architect retired in 1986.
Joanne Stellfox, 81, died Sept. 3 in 
DeSoto, Texas. The HQ procurement 
assistant retired in 1999.
Paul Taff, 90, died Aug. 21 in Arlington, 
Texas. The HQ associate retired in 
1989.
Frederick Wallmark, 82, died Aug. 
22 in Lebanon, Mo. The HQ associate 
retired in 1983.
Annie Weatherspoon, 76, died May 21 
in Florissant, Mo. The Fort Hood cook 
retired in 1994.
Diana Woodard, 77, died Aug. 4 in 
San Antonio, Texas. The Lackland AFB 
retail manager retired in 1993.


